## **Scottsmoor Community Association**

## Minutes for September 28th, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by President Rose McGinnis. A pot luck dinner featuring soup was held before the meeting. There were 26 people at the dinner and 25 at the meeting. Secretary Trent Minch led the Pledge of Allegiance and President McGinnis asked for a moment of silence. Officers present were President Rose McGinnis, Treasurer Bryan Kyle, Secretary Trent Minch and Executive Committee Members Doug Chamberlain and Arnold Benson.

**Introduction of Visitors and Guests-**None to Report

Minutes-The minutes from the previous meeting will be tabled at the next association meeting.

**Treasurer's Report** –Treasurer Kyle reported that our current balance this month is \$5781.23. Arnie Benson moved that the report be accepted and Doug Chamberlain seconded it. The motion carried.

## **Committee Reports**

Meeting Hall-President McGinnis reported that attendance at the meeting hall in August was 482.

Public Relations-Doug Chamberlain reported that a card was sent to Cathy Ceballos and Bobby Partain

Website- None to report

Mims Report – A new 8,000 square foot library building is set to open in the fall of 2017 pending approval by the county commissioners. There will be a commission meeting this month where Robin Fisher will present to the other commissioners about the need for funding for this library. All are encouraged to attend to show support for this project. Membership Committee-Bryan Kyle reported that we have 110 members.

**Special events-** Doug Funk made a motion that we have a community association charity sale, yard sale and bake sale on Saturday November 14th. Ed Rost seconded the motion. Anyone who may be interested in participating can contact the SCA. Paul Raulerson is still taking donations for the charity sale. All proceeds will benefit the association.

Mail – The SCA received a thank you card from Pinewood Elementary School for our school supplies donation.

**Old Business** – Paul Raulerson made a motion that we purchase 5 sheets of plastic board for our Christmas parade float. The existing plywood is in need of replacement and the new plastic board will last longer and is easier to work with. Rebecca Funk seconded the motion.

Also, the new playground equipment is set to be installed this month sometime between October 12<sup>th</sup> and October 16<sup>th</sup>. **New Business-** Arnie Benson made a motion to elect Elizabeth Taylor as our new vice president. Rick Mink seconded the motion. A vote was taken and Elizabeth Taylor was elected to the SCA board as Vice President.

**Other Considerations**- Elizabeth Taylor made a motion to have a Halloween parade and costume contest on Saturday October 31<sup>st</sup>. Becky Funk seconded the motion. Anyone who has kids or would like to participate in the event should contact the SCA for more details.

50/50 Raffle-The raffle was won by Elizabeth Taylor. The split was \$20 to Elizabeth and \$20 to the SCA.

Quarterly Raffle – The \$50 quarterly raffle was won by Richard Ceballos.

**Adjournment-**The motion to adjourn was made by Arnie Benson at 7:55 PM.

Submitted by Trent Minch, Secretary, Scottsmoor Community Association.